Minutes of Board Meeting
Pasco County Mosquito Control District
March 14, 2019

Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners was called to order at the District office on March 14%, 2019 at 9:00 a.m.
Those present were Chairperson Abbott, Treasurer Applefield, Secretary Joiner, Director Moore, Assistant Director Lloyd,
and Administrative Manager Stevens.

All present stood and repeated the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Commissioner Joiner made a motion to approve the agenda. Commissioner Applefield seconded. Motion Carried.

Commissioner Joiner made a motion to approve the minutes of the last board meeting. Commissioner Applefield
seconded. Motion carried.

Commissioner Joiner made a motion to accept and approve the purchase orders as presented. Commissioner
Applefield seconded. Motion carried.

New Business:

Director Moore updated the Board on the Auto Shop Apprentice position. He stated that we received 23 applications
and they were all reviewed by the committee members. He explained that the committee consisted of himself, AD Lloyd,
Mechanic C. McCutcheon, Welder J. Musgrave, Shop Maintenance Coordinator B. Gibson, and Pilot Wayne Daniels. He
stated that through the review process, they narrowed the list down to 4 individuals to interview. He further stated that the
committee members then ranked each of the 4 candidates and the unanimous choice was Lee Hansen, a current Mosquito
Tech. He explained that they offered the open Mosquito Tech position to Ron Morgan who worked as a loader last season
and was an excellent worker, already has his PH and Aquatic license, and was very happy to have a chance to be hired on
full-time.

Director Moore informed the Commissioners that Pilot Chris Beaudin has given his notice and has left the District
effective March 8%, He stated that he posted the position at the annual AMCA meeting and that the opening would be

advertised through FMCA, DACS, and J.S. Firms. He stated that he would keep them up to date on the progress of filling
that position.

(Old Business:

Other Business:

Director Moore let the Commissioners know about upcoming Tallahassee Days. He stated that he and AD Lloyd
would be attending. He explained that he was currently in the process of setting up meetings with legislators.

Commissioner Abbott informed Director Moore that the Clerk of Courts website would be listing available
properties from here forward.

Commissioner Abbott asked that Public Education Specialist Jillian Meek be available to do a presentation on her
position and its growth for the next board meeting. :

Commissioner Joiner made a motion to adjourn meeting at 10:39 a.m. Commissioner Applefield seconded. Meeting
adjourned.
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